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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED:
	RETENTION OF WEEKEND/HOLIDAY BUNGALOW 

	AT:
	 HAZLEMERE, LONGRIDGE ROAD, HURST GREEN

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice that permission has been granted for the carrying out of the above development in accordance with the application plans and documents submitted subject to the following condition(s):

	1  
	The development must be begun not later than the expiration of five years beginning with the date of this permission.

	2
	The unit of accommodation shall not be let to or occupied by any one person or group of persons for a continuous period of longer than 3 months in any one year and in any event shall not be used as a permanent accommodation.

	The reason(s) for the condition(s) are:
	

	1   
	Required to be imposed pursuant to Section 91 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

	2
	In order to comply with Policies G1, G5, ENV1 and RT1 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.  The building is located in an area where the Local Planning Authority would not normally be minded to grant the use of building for a permanent residential accommodation.

	Relevant planning policy

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy RT1 - General Recreation and Tourism Policy.

	Summary of reasons for approval

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any condition(s)/or reason(s) attached to the permission see the attached notes.

	2
	The applicant is advised that should there be any deviation from the approved plan the Local Planning Authority must be informed.  It is therefore vital that any future Building Regulation application must comply with the approved planning application.

	STEWART BAILEY
Director of Development Services 
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